Retirement Implications 

of Demographic and Family Change 


A CALL FOR PAPERS

The Society of Actuaries and the Pension Research Council, in cooperation with other actuarial, employee benefits, government, and research organizations, are co-sponsoring a call for papers to encourage and expose new ideas and fresh insights on the retirement implications of demographic and family change.  

Retirement and family patterns have changed considerably since the U.S. and Canadian Social Security systems were instituted, and further change is likely.  Many people are working part-time or intermittently before completely leaving the workforce.  Further, the proportion of divorced and single people in the population has increased and the median length of marriage before divorce has gone down.  Two-earner families are the norm rather than the exception.  While some revisions have been made to the social insurance systems to handle these new patterns, several issues still remain. Moreover, some of the reform solutions proposed to strengthen social insurance system solvency could worsen problems presented by new retirement and family structures.  

These demographic and lifestyle changes are creating a need for reexamination of the structure of social insurance systems and employer retirement benefit programs.  With this call for papers, we wish to encourage a deeper exploration of these issues as they apply to the U.S. and Canada, as well as other countries.  We also seek to promote an integrated view, whereby the impact of social insurance reforms on employer pension and other retirement benefit systems can be examined under the stimulus of changing demographic and family patterns.  

The deadline for submitting abstracts for proposed papers is November 15, 2000.  We expect development and sharing of ideas by our members and other professionals.  We anticipate that these papers will be presented and discussed at a conference in autumn 2001.  Prizes will be awarded for the best papers.

We encourage you to circulate this notice to colleagues and graduate students. The complete call for papers is available on the Society of Actuaries’ web site at www.soa.org/research/call.html , or contact:

Sandy Rosen, Society of Actuaries

Attention: Call for Papers
475 North Martingale Road, Suite 800

Schaumburg, IL 60173-2226


Phone: 847-706-3587 ( FAX: 847-706-3599 ( E-mail: srosen@soa.org
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